
Priesthood Brethren Guidelines
Priesthood brethren should abide by all camp guidelines and dress standards. Dress standards 
for priesthood brethren are the same as for young women. 
Priesthood brethren are to wear long pants only. Shorts and flip-flops are not permitted. Dress 
standards for safety and protection have been established as long pants (no shorts), full-length 
shirts (to cover stomach area) with short or long sleeves, and footwear that is comfortable and 
will protect your feet. Standards outlined in For the Strength of Youth should be followed. When 
attending the Challenge Course or Legacy Lake, please wear crew neck tee-shirts, long pants, 
and sturdy tie up shoes.  
Priesthood brethren at camp should not bring family members with them. Their focus and 
attention should be on the Young Women program.  
Priesthood brethren are to stay in tents, not with their wives. 
Priesthood brethren will need to bring their own tents. Each campsite has two tent pads that are 
12’ x 12’. Trailers/campers are not permitted.  
Priesthood brethren are not to be in young women cabins, unless holding a testimony meeting 
inside because of inclement weather, or when a Priesthood blessing is being given. There must 
be at least two priesthood brethren and one young women leader together before entering a 
cabin for any reason.  
Priesthood brethren must be married and 21 years of age or older. No young men or single men 
are permitted during Young Women camp.  Two additional Priesthood brethren are required to 
accompany overnight hikers at each overnight backpack campsite. The additional brethren may 
go home as soon as the group rejoins the stake/ward. Two priesthood brethren must stay with 
the stake/ward at base camp.  
Priesthood brethren should attend all young women activities.  An invitation to complete 
volunteer service assignments may be extended to all invited stakes prior to or during camp. 
Assignments may include constructing cabins, building trails, planting trees or cutting firewood.


